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October 3, 2022

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg
US Dept. of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Ave SE
Washington, DC 20590

Re: MN-TH 65 Improvement Project

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:

The City of Blaine is honored to provide you with the City’s commitment regarding the TH 65 Improvement project within the City of Blaine.  The City Council’s number one transportation goal is to improve the TH 65 corridor from 99th Avenue to 117th Avenue.  The City of Blaine has three City roadways at 99th, 105th and 117th which connect into TH 65.  This TH- 65 Improvement Project has many benefits and will reduce traffic congestion, improve vehicle safety and provide pedestrian facilities which will improve the connectivity both east and west of Trunk Highway 65.
The City of Blaine has been an integral part of the overall planning and project funding on the TH-65 regional project and has committed $2,000,000 to the overall project along TH 65.  Upon our desired commitment to invest in this corridor, the City of Blaine has increased its contribution an additional $4,000,000 in non-federal funds to the overall project.  This investment along with Anoka County’s $6,000,000 and MnDOT’s $15,000,000 totals a local contribution of $25 million in local funds to be applied to the project.  
If you have any questions about the City of Blaine’s goals or our city’s commitment to the investment into the MN-TH 65 corridor, please contact City Manager Michelle Wolfe via email at mwolfe@blainemn.gov or via phone at 763-785-6121.


Sincerely, 
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